
 

Town of Smithtown Signs Multi-Year CNG Fuel Supply Contract with Clean Energy 

New York Community Mandates Switch from Diesel Power to CNG Power; Requires All Refuse Collectors 
to Use CNG-Fueled Trucks Exclusively  

Seal Beach, CA (July 10, 2006)- The Town of Smithtown, New York, has signed a seven-year fixed-price contract with Clean 
Energy to supply compressed natural gas (CNG) fuel to all Smithtown refuse collection trucks beginning January 1, 2007. In 
addition, Clean Energy will provide a multi-year fixed fuel price for the Town's growing natural gas vehicle fleet. In a June 30 
vote, Smithtown became the first municipality in the State of New York to require all of its contracted residential refuse collection 
operators to switch from diesel power to vehicles that operate exclusively on CNG fuel. Bid specifications for refuse operators 
who wish to participate are available from the Smithtown Town Clerk, and bids must be returned by August 1, 2006.

Winning bidders will need to purchase new CNG-powered refuse trucks, according to Town Supervisor Patrick Vecchio. "This 
move will save the town money, and the new trucks will be better for the environment and reduce dependence on foreign oil," 
he said. To ease the transition, Clean Energy's current local CNG fuel station will be upgraded to supply contracted refuse 
operators with CNG fuel that is priced well below the per-gallon cost of diesel fuel. "The final straw in our decision was 
economics," Vecchio said. "The recent run up in diesel prices has made natural gas attractive for more than environmental 
reasons. It's now cheaper than diesel."

Jim Harger, Senior Vice President, Clean Energy, added, "We are excited to initiate this fuel supply arrangement with 
Smithtown. Along with the Town, Clean Energy is committed to helping reduce environmental air pollution on Long Island and 
elsewhere. Clean natural gas is one of the best ways to prevent air pollution because it burns cleaner than diesel and other 
alternative fuels, reducing harmful vehicle emissions significantly."

Smithtown's contractors currently use 30 diesel-fueled refuse trucks to collect solid waste and recyclables from approximately 
35,000 households. With the switch from diesel to CNG-powered trucks during the seven-year contract period, township 
officials expect to reduce airborne emissions of nitrogen oxides by a total of 177 tons, and harmful particulate matter by 173 
tons.

"Over the life of our contract with Clean Energy, we'll displace over two and a half million gallons of foreign oil, and we'll do that 
while achieving major air quality improvements and protecting our residents from the costs and uncertainty of an unstable oil 
market," Vecchio said. 

Contact: 
Bruce Russell, Russell Communications Group,
310/559-4955, ext. 101 - brussell@cleanenergyfuels.com  
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